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NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ
April 8, 1998
Meeting Summary

Members
Warren Alvarez Steve Burnett Arthur Sullivan
Barbara Darby Harry Wagner Roland Biederer
Gretchen Miller John: Smaglis Mike Castle
Excused: Madeline Reed '
Guests
Jeff Sheffield Helena Atalla
Paul Fenning Lorrie DeFrank
Staff
Pete Sutherland Glory Dixon Brad Wester

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order - Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at 4:10

p.m.

AGENDA ITEM II - Verification of Quorum - The meeting was called to order with

no quorum. Actions taken will be ratified at the next meeting.
AGENDA III - Old Business —The minutes were reviewed but not approved since there
was no quorum present.
AGENDA IV — New Business
A. Chairman’s Report (speaker)

Pete Sutherland, of the Code Enforcement Division made a presentation on the
Code Enforcement Violations/Inspection Procedures. He also announced that
he has been re-assigned to District 1 and Michael Barry has been assigned to
District 6.

Jeff Sheffield, of the Transportation Planning Division, made a presentation on
the Draft Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for the Fiscal Years
1998/1999 through 2002/2003. The TIP identifies all publicly funded highway
and transit projects within the Jacksonville Urbanized Area. These include
projects planned and programmed by the Florida Department of
Transportation, Jacksonville Transportation Authority, Jacksonville Port
Authority, the Cities of Atlantic Beach, Baldwin, Jacksonville, Jacksonville
Beach and Neptune Beach, the Town of Orange Park, Clay and St. John’s
Counties.

Steve Burnett made a motion that CPAC write a letter to the MPO regarding
the need for the Cedar Point Cooridor for future growth and relief of
Heckscher Drive, without making another avenue into the south end of Amelia
Island. The motion was second.





e Helena Atalla, of the Comprehensive Planning Division, made a presentation
on the Proposed 1998-2003 Capital Improvement Plan (CIP).

B. Neighborhood Services Division
e Lorrie DeFrank, of the Neighborhoods Department, announced that CPAC’s

are now officially under the Neighborhoods Department and Glory Dixon will
replace Brad Wester in staffing the meetings. She also announced the World
of Neighborhoods Celebration at the World of Nations on the following dates:
Friday, May 1, 9:00 a.m. — 8:00 p.m. Saturday, May 2, 10:00 a.m. to 10:00
p.m. Sunday, May 3, 12:00 Noon to 6:00 p.m. at Metropolitan Park.
*Celebrating the 2™ Anniversary of the Mayor’s Intensive Care Neighborhoods
(ICNs) and Celebrating all of Jacksonville’s diverse and wonderful
neighborhoods thru the Citizens Planning Advisory Committees (CPACs).

* ICNs and CPAC:s are invited to take part in this 3-day event by: 1. Bringing a

neighborhood-related interactive display, game, etc. 2. Inviting seniors from

their area to be interviewed for the Living Legends Oral History Project. 3.

Enlisting community performances. 4. Signing up to work with the

Neighborhood Services staff at our “World of Neighborhoods” tent all 3 days.

C. Subcommittee Reports
e Mike Castle, Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, reported that crime has dropped in

the North District.

e Barbara Darby, Education, newly elected President of FCCJ North Campus.
Congratulations were extended by CPAC members

e Warren Alvarez, Beautification, reported that 50 crape myrtle trees were
planted down Eastport Road.

e Steve Bumett, Governmental Affairs, made a motion to deny plan V-98-34.
The vote was unanimous. A motion and a second was made to endorse Dr.
Van Fleet’s Proposed Five Year Facilities Projects Plan. It was also motioned
and second that CPAC write a letter asking Dr. Van Fleet to consider building
a brand new Middle School.

D. Staff Reports
Glory Dixon. Neighborhood Services Division announced that residents of

District 6 can contact her with their issues and concerns.

AGENDA ITEM V - Adjournment ‘
- Warren Alvarez informed the members that the next CPAC meeting will be held

on May 13, 1998 at 4:00 p.m. at FCCJ North Campus. The meeting was
adjourned at 6:00 p.m.







No meeting in August 1998

North CPAC






NORTH DISTRICT

CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ
December 9, 1998
Meeting Summary

Members
Lois Adams Rose Mosley Arthur Sullivan Madeline Reed
Harry Wagner Dot Mathias Jessie Sammons John Smaglis
Vicki Drake Faye Rustin Warren Alvarez Carole Whitson
Marie Simmonds Barbara Darby Gretchen Miller Richard Berry
Joan Murphy Latrecia Baker Cecelia Smaglis Shirley Ealey
David Spruill Deloris Spruill
Guests
Henry Vorpe Mozel Masters R.A. Morgan Bill Teal
Melissa McLaughlin Fay Nevins Lisa Stuart Kim Stokes
Jeanne Tomlinson  Joe Tomlinson David McKale Donna McKale
Pat Simmons Cynthia Murphy Isabelle Odom Latoya Odom
Siel Broward Joe Warick James Quina Nancy Quina
Carol Miller
Staff
Glory Dixon John Fleming Selinda Keys
AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order — Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at
approximately 4:00 p.m.
AGENDA ITEM II - Verification of Quorum - The meeting was called to order with a
quorum present.

AGENDA III - Old Business — There was a motion to approve the minutes. The
decision was unanimous.

AGENDA IV

— New Business

A. Chairman;s Report (speaker)

Linda Sparks, School Board Representative and Ed Pratt - Dannals,
Regional Superintendent presented the Proposed Boundary Change of
First Coast and Ribault High Schools, discussed Special Assignments and
other educational issues. Ms. Sparks reported that the school boundary
changes will be discussed on January 11" or 12" of 1999 at First Coast
High School, 7:00 p.m. in the auditorium. A Public Hearing will also be
held at the School Board Auditorium on January 19, 1999.

Fay Rustin, Chairperson of the Nominating Committee conducted the
election of officers for 1999. Warren Alvarez was unanimously voted





as Chairman and Harry Wagner was unanimously voted as the Vice
Chairman.

e Henry Vorpe made a presentation on the proposed layout of Tavanier
Oaks Subdivision located at Baisden Rd. near San Mateo.

B. Subcommittee Reports

Governmental Affairs

Richard Berry, Chairman of Governmental Affairs Subcommittee presented

the Land Use and Zoning Issues to CPAC. The issues addressed were as

follows:

1. Ord. 98-989, A motion was made to approve the application, with
PUD/HOE. The vote was unanimous. A motion was seconded and
approved by members to write a letter to that effect.

2. Ord. 98-968, A motion and a second was made to approve this application
with the hopes that the new zoning would be RLD-D.

3. Ord. 98-1019, A motion and a second was made to support this bill.

Crime
Andy Morgan of the Jacksonville Sheriff Office presented the crime statistics
entitled “UCR Crime Comparison Citywide for November 9, 1998”.

Education

Dr. Barbara Darby was instrumental in getting the School Board
Representatives out to make a presentation to CPAC members and concerned
citizens regarding Duval County School System.

Transportation
Richard Berry gave an overview of the Metropolitan Planning Organization
Meeting (MPO).

Beautification

Dot Mathias encouraged CPAC members to take JaxPride Brochure and use
the ideas to beautify communities.

Warren Alvarez reported that he and Richard Berry planted crape myrtles
along JaxPort Road.

C. Staff Reports
John Fleming acknowledged and made presentation of awards to the CPAC
Chairman, Vice Chairman and Subcommittee Chairs for their outstanding
leadership services in 1998.

Miscellaneous





¢ John Smaglis requested that the Neighborhood Services Division mail him
350 Solid Waste Trash Brochures to distribute to residents in the Black
Hammock Island neighborhood.

e CPAC Members conducted Christmas Holiday Celebration.
AGENDA ITEM V — Adjournment

The next CPAC meeting will be held on January 13, 1998, at 4:00 p.m. at
FCCJ North Campus. The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.







NORTH DISTRICT

CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ

February 11, 1998

Meeting Summary
Members
Warren Alvarez Steve Burnett Richard Berry
Lois Adam Barbara Darby Harry Wagner
Gretchen Miller John Smaglis Dot Mathias
Selinda Keyes Jessie Sammons
Marie Simmonds Arthur Sullivan
Guests
Kristen Packard Ron Deckard Henry Mayes
Gene Center Valveta Turner Susan Grandin
Betty Center Jim Bloomer Mary Alice Phelan
Thomas Waters William Lee Alan ~ Paul Harden
Steven Durden
Staff
Pete Sutherland Mike Castle Glory Dixon
Sean Jackson Brad Wester Councilman Max Leggett
John Kearsey

Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at 4:00 pm.

Lex Hester presented the report on the New Century Commission on Education. In
response to the findings, the Commission developed 155 specific recommendations for
improvement in six broad areas: Raise Student Performance, Increase Quality of Student
Experiences, Strengthen Personnel, Management and Operations, Build Capacity to
Support Change, Implement a Standards-Based Accountability System, and Rethink
School Funding.

A quorum was called for by the Chairman. There was a motion to approve the minutes.
The decision was unanimous.

Steven Durden discussed the goal of the Charter Revision Commission. Fourteen
members have been appointed. The Charter will define how the City Government
operates and will recommend ways to make it more efficient.





Kristen Packard from Vestcor Equities discussed the proposed apartment complex,
Kendal Court, and its location on Lem Turner Road. Susan Grandin and Paul
Harden discussed the pro’s and con’s relating to the apartment complex.

Richard Berry, chair of the Governmental Affairs Subcommittee, presented the
land use and zoning items to the CPAC. A motion was made to support the
subcommittee’s recommendation of denial on Ord. 97-807, Res. 98-35, and Ord.
98-51. The decision was unanimous for all except Ord. 98-51. Two members voted
to not recommend denial but approval. Also, a motion was made to support the
subcommittee’s recommendation of approval on Res. 98-42, Res. 98-44A,, and Ord.
98-88. The decisions were unanimous.

Mike Castle, from the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, addressed the increased
number’s of Officer’s due to the shift change. Crime is continuing to fall over the
past few years.

Steve Burnett discussed transportation and the concern for Nassau County to be
included into the Metropolitan Planning Organization.

Dot Mathias, Chair of the Beautification Subcommittee, discussed JaxPride week
and a “Clean-Up Campaign” at the Jacksonville Zoo. Glory Dixon added some

information on the JaxPride weed and a proposal for sites regarding public artwork.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.






NORTH DISTRICT

CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ

January 14, 1998

Meeting Summary
Members
Warren Alvarez Steve Burnett Richard Berry
Lois Adam Barbara Darby Harry Wagner
Max Leggett Gretchen Miller John Smaglis
Selinda Keyes Jessie Sammons Dot Mathias
Marie Simmonds Arthur Sullivan
Guests
Kristen Packard Ron Deckard Henry Mayes
Gene Center Valveta Turner Susan Grandin
Betty Center Jim Bloomer Mary Alice Phelan
Thomas Waters
Staff
Pete Sutherland Lorrie DeFrank Glory Dixon
Carol Hladki Brad Wester Councilman Max Leggett

Councilman Howard Dale
Steve Burnett called the CPAC to order at 4:15 pm.

Howard Dale, District 4 Councilman, offered a presentation on the Zoning Criteria Bill
and the Hearing Officer Bill. The first bill establishes substantial competent evidence
through valid public purpose for the justification of a decision to grant a rezoning while
the latter bill restructures the way City Council handles appeals from the Planning
Commission on exceptions and variances.

A quorum was called for by the Vice Chairman. Dot Mathias corrected the minutes by
indicating that she encouraged the luminaries to be placed on the Northside as well as the
San Mateo area. There was a motion to approve the minutes as amended. The decision
was unanimous.

Mike Herzberg and Henry Mayes from the Building and Zoning Inspection
Division addressed their evaluation and inspection procedures for all zoning and
code enforcement related items. The CPAC will determine areas in need of clean-
up or problem elimination through a new subcommittee.





Richard Berry, chair of the Governmental Affairs Subcommittee, presented the
land use and zoning items to the CPAC. A motion was made to support the
subcommittee’s recommendation of denial on E97-109, E97-111, V97-149, V97-
150, and V97-151. All of the decisions were unanimous.

Carol Hladki, Zone Commander from the Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, reviewed
the live call-in show that was sponsored by the Sheriff’s Office. Statistics of crime
rates on the Northside were reported. And the shift change that will be occurring
for police officers was addressed.

Richard Berry, speaking for the School Board, reviewed the need for sidewalks at
some area schools. Selinda Keyes discussed the proposed schedule change from
seven to six periods and/or “Block Scheduling”.

Dot Mathias, Chair of the Beautification Subcommittee, discussed JaxPride week
(February 28" through March 8") and a “Clean-Up Campaign” at the Jacksonville
Zoo on March 7™ at 3:00 pm.

Max Leggett, District 11 Councilman, briefly addressed the construction of the
bridge on Yellow Bluff Road and Oliver Road. He also discussed the significance
and importance of the St. James Building as the new City Hall.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.






NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ
July 8, 1998
Meeting Summary

Members
Warren Alvarez John Smaglis Gretchen Miller
Roland Biederer Richard Berry Dot Mathias
Barbara Darby
Excused Members
Jessie Sammons Lois Adams Madeline Reed
Susan Ruffin
Guests
Ed Preston William Howard Roberts Shorty Robbins
Carlton Higginbotham Kenneth Moore
Staff
Glory Dixon John Fleming Carol J. Hladki
Councilman Max Leggett =~ Michael Barry Brad Wester

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order — Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at

approximately 4:10 p.m.

AGENDA ITEM II - Verification of Quorum - The meeting was called to order with a

quorum present.

AGENDA III - Old Business — There was a motion to approve the minutes. The

decision was unanimous.

AGENDA 1V — New Business

A. Chairman’s Report (speaker)

Ed Preston, Center for Public Leadership/University of North Florida
presented a major findings presentation for a Hazard Mitigation Baseline Study
for Duval County.

B. Neighborhood Services Division

John Fleming, Neighborhood Services Division, made the following

announcements:
1. The Neighborhood Leadership Summer Training Institute will
run for 7 weeks, beginning July 14 to August 27, 1998 from 6:00
to 8:00 p.m. All sessions will be held at FCCJ Urban Resource
Center and the Martin Center Administration Building.
2. The Jacksonville Neighborhood Summit will be held on
September 24, 1998. The Florida Neighborhood Conference will





be held on September 25 and 26, 1998, both at the Prime F. Osborn
IIT Convention Center.

C. Subcommittee Reports
Governmental Affairs

Richard Berry, Governmental Affairs, presented the land use and zoning

issues to CPAC. The issues addressed were as follows:

1. There was a motion and a second to write Bill Potter a letter asking him to
review CPAC suggestions concerning the prioritized list of parks and submit
estimated costs and suggestions by the next meeting in September. It was also
motioned and second that CPAC would take Black Hammock Island off the
list.

2. Ord. 97-806, The Subcommittee recommended that CPAC write a letter
to City Council and endorse this bill. The recommendation was
approved.

3. Ord. 98-224, The Subcommittee recommended that CPAC recommend
that this bill be denied, with a letter to City Council Members, unless the
city is now willing to advise in writing all property owners whose
property was rezoned in the 2010 Plan. The recommendation was
approved.

4. Ord. 97-824, The Subcommittee recommended that the CPAC
recommend that this be denied with a letter to City Council Members.
This Bill will eliminate the ability of private citizens and the CPAC’s to
speak before both the Planning Commission and the City Council
Subcommittees on zoning matters. The recommendation was approved.

5. Ord. 98-479, The Subcommittee recommended that because neither the
Planning Department nor the Planning Commission have taken action on
this bill, the Subcommittee suggested no action. Additionally, the
Subcommittee was without the necessary information to make a
recommendation. Barbara Darby made a motion that CPAC support the
decision of the Northlake Homeowners Association pending the outcome
of their meeting with Guy Fisher, the agent. The vote was unanimous.
Councilman Max Leggett reported that he would write a letter to defer
this Bill until September.

6. V-98-83, The Subcommittee recommended that because neither the
Planning Department nor the Planning Commission have taken action on
this bill, the Subcommittee suggested no action. Additionally, the
Subcommittee did not have sufficient information to make a
recommendation. There was a motion and a second to support the
Planning Department in recommending a denial.

Richard Berry reported that since the full CPAC will not meet in the month of
August, the Subcommittee will not meet.





Crime

Carol Hladki, Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, reported that total crime for the first 6
months in this year was up 6% in zone 6. The burglaries driving these numbers up
are business, residential and auto theft. On June 8", four policemen were assigned
to P1 area. She further reported that participants are welcome to walk with the
Sheriff on August 19" in Q1 and Q2. Carol Hladki gave an updated report on the
status of the police substation. She stated that Vicki Burns of Regency Property
did close on the property about 2 weeks ago with the Highlands Shopping Center.
The move in date is scheduled for December 1998. She also stated that Vicki
Burns is looking tentatively at offering the 9, 000 sq. ft. Spa Fitness Center
building. She also reported that Safe Harbor Boys Home offered the Sheriff
Office a trailer to use as a stop station.

Transportation
Richard Berry, Transportation, reported that he went to Grid Lock 2000 and the
discussion concluded that there is no way they will have enough roads to
accommodate the needs of everyone in the near future.

Education
Barbara Darby, Education, invited the CPAC to a breakfast on August 20®, 7:30
a.m. at the FCCJ North Campus to celebrate an activity for the college president.

Beautification
Dot Mathias, Beautification, no report but commend Warren Alvarez and Richard
Berry for trying to save the crape myrtle trees by watering them.

D. Staff Reports
None

Miscellaneous
Councilman Max Leggett reported that families in Black Hammock Island are in
need of fire protection. He asked CPAC to write a letter to encourage the Mayor
to man the fire station in Black Hammock Island. There was a motion and a
second to write the letter and copy Lex Hester and the Fire Department.

AGENDA ITEM V — Adjournment
There will be no North CPAC meeting in the month of August 1998. The next
CPAC meeting will be held on September 3, 1998, 4:00 p.m. at FCCJ North
Campus. The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ
June 10, 1998
Meeting Summary

Members
Lois Adams Jessie W. Sammons John Smaglis
Roland Biederer Richard Berry Gretchen Miller
Harry Wagner Dot Mathias Steve Burnett
Tony Salter Selinda Keyes Rose Mobley
Arthur Sullivan
Guests
Mike Hartman Carlton Higginbotham Christopher D. Reichart
Rick Ferrin
Staff
Glory Dixon Lorrie DeFrank Mike Castle

Councilman Max Leggett =~ Michael Barry

AGENDA ITEM 1 - Call to order — Steve Burnett called the CPAC to order at

approximately 4:05 p.m.

AGENDA ITEM II - Verification of Quorum - The meeting was called to order with a
quorum present.

AGENDA TII - Old Business — There was a motion to approve the minutes. The
decision was unanimous.

AGENDA IV — New Business
A. Chairman’s Report (speaker)

Christopher D. Reichart, Jacksonville Electric Authority, Water and Sewer
Engineering Division, presented the water and sewer Master Plan for North
Jacksonville.

Michael Hartman, Jacksonville Community Council Inc. (JCCI), made a
presentation on Conflict Resolution Training. He announced that JCCI has a
contract with the City of Jacksonville to provide two conflict resolution
courses to 5 CPAC members from each district on July 16" from 4:00-6:00
p.m. and July 28" from 7:00-9:00 p.m. Interested CPAC members should
contact Elaine Reynolds at 396-3052.

Councilman Max Leggett announced that City Council members moved
District 6 money into his allocation account.





Rick Ferrin, Jacksonville Port Authority(JPA), made a presentation on the
Ports negotiation with Metro Machine, a contractor, to build a shipyard at the
west end of Dames Point. Dot Mathias requested that Mr. Ferrin submit a
copy of the hazardous material that would be stored at the site.

B. Neighborhood Services Division

Lorrie DeFrank, Neighborhood Services Division, made the following

announcements:
1. The Neighborhood Leadership Summer Training Institute will
run for 7 weeks, beginning July 14 to August 27, 1998 from 6:00
to 8:00 p.m. All sessions will be held at FCCJ Urban Resource
Center and the Martin Center Administration Building.
2. The Neighborhood Matching Grant submission deadline is June
30th.
3. The Jacksonville Neighborhood Summit will be held on
September 24, 1998. The Florida Neighborhood Conference will
be held on September 25 and 26, 1998, both at the Prime F. Osborn
IIT Convention Center.

Michael Barry, District 6 Code Enforcement Officer, introduced himself to CPAC
members. He also made a presentation on the Notice of Violations Form. This
form gives owners 15 days to remove junk cars.

C. Subcommittee Reports

Governmental Affairs
Richard Berry, Governmental Affairs, introduced Carlton Higginbotham of
the Parks Recreation and Entertainment Department to talk about the
parks in district 6 that are in poor condition and answer questions. Richard
Berry made a request for a list of the parks and their location in planning
district 6. He also presented the land use and zoning items to the CPAC. The
only new item requiring action was V-98-68, the committee decided that no
action would be taken.

Crime
Mike Castle, Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, reported that crime is up because more
people are moving in the area and reporting crimes. He also reported that 4
additional community orientated policemen have been added to the northside.

Transportation
Richard Berry, Transportation, discussed the Metropolitan Planning Organization
Citizens Advisory meeting. Some topics included:
1. Whether to add a new cloverleaf on 295 just north of Blanding to reduce the
traffic on Blanding off 295.
2. The MPO’s evaluation of the beaches, Atlantic, Neptune, Jacksonville and
Ponte Vedra, regarding adding lanes to 3™ Avenue.





Education
No report

Beautification
Dot Mathias, Beautification, no report but the maintenance of the crape myrtle
plants were discussed by CPAC members. It was reported that 5 crape myrtle
plants were taken from the median, south of Busch Drive.

D. Staff Reports
None

Miscellaneous
e Dot Mathias encouraged the CPAC to prepare a display board that would be used to
represent the north district accomplishments.

e A motion and a second were made for CPAC members to take off in the month of
August and leave the subcommittees to the discretion of the Chairman.

e Dot Mathias for San Mateo Elementary School asked if the CPAC could administer
the Neighborhood Matching Grant for them. Steve Burnett reported that CPAC does
not have a mechanism to handle funds. He indicated several neighborhood

organizations that should be considered such as the Northside Civic Association, the
Eden Group and the North Council.

¢ Jessie Sammons made a motion that CPAC write a letter of support for the restoration
of the Ribault Club. The vote was unanimous.

AGENDA ITEM V - Adjournment
The next CPAC meeting will be held on July 8, 1998 at 4:00 p.m. at FCCJ North
Campus. The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 p.m.







" NORTH DISTRICT

CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
FCCl

March 11, 1998

Meeting Summagy

Members .
Warren Alvarez *  Steve Bumnett Richard Berry
Lois Adam Barbara Darby Harry Wagner
Gerri Betz Jackson John Smaglis Dot Mathias
Carole Whitson Jessie Sammons Madeline Reed
Arthur Sullivan Faye Rustin

Marie Simmonds

Guests

Mozell Masters Roland Biederer

Staff

Pete Sutherland Carol Hladki Glory Dixon

Henry Mayes Brad Wester Councilman Max Leggett
Donny Rees Lorrie DeFrank Selinda Keyes

Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at 4:00 pm.

There was no speaker.

A quorum was called for by the Chairman. There was a motion to approve the minutes
The decision was unanimous.

Richard Berry, Chair of the Governmental Affairs Subcommittee, presented the

land use and zoning items to the CPAC. The subcommittee met on March 5 and

wish to take action on E 98-13 and Resplution 98-115.

A motion and a second was made to table the discussion on E 98-13 regarding a

mobile home. A motion was made to appeal the Planning Commission’s decision
and oppose Resolution 97-149 on Yellow Bluff Road. The decision was

unanimous.

Mr. Berry encouraged all interested parties to attend the Land Use and Zoning
Committee Meeting on March 17 at 1:00. Ordnance 95-211 will be on the agenda
and the CPAC would like to present it’s case for justifying the proposed time

change.






NORTH DISTRICT

CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Members

Dan Downing
Ann Downing
Roland Biederer
Madeline Reed
Jessie Sammons

Guests

Merle Feldbaum
Kenneth Moore
E. T. Hall

Fred F. Kyle

Staff
Glory Dixon
Bill Potter

FCCJ
May 13, 1998
Meeting Summary
Warren Alvarez Selinda Keyes
Arthur Sullivan Marie Simmonds
Lois Adams’. John Smaglis
Dot Mathias Richard Berry
Sam E. Mousa Debra Igou
Lynn A. Westbrook Thomas Goldsbury
Bill Watson Patricia Brown
Carol J. Hladki Councilman Max Leggett
John Fleming

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order - Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at

approximately 4:10 p.m.
AGENDA ITEM II - Verification of Quorum - The meeting was called to order with a

quorum present.

AGENDA III - Old Business — There was a motion to approve the minutes. The
decision was unanimous.
AGENDA IV - New Business
A. Chairman’s Report (speaker)
Sam E. Mousa, Deputy Chief Administrative Officer, Director of Public
Works, presented the Department of Public Works, department heads and
explained their job functions.

B. Neighborhood Services Division
John Fleming, Chief of the Neighborhood Services Division, made the

following announcements:

L

2.

The Agriculture Department is sponsoring a Vegetable Exhibit Contest
on May 30, 1998.

The Mayor’s Neighborhood Matching Grants Program will award 40
grants to neighborhood organizations for the term starting October 1,
1998 to September 1, 1999. The grant awards will be announced at the
Mayor’s Neighborhood Summit on the 24" of September. Training





Workshops have been scheduled for May 18, 26 and June 1, 1998 at
the Neighborhoods Department, 117 W. Duval St.

Bill Potter, Director of Parks and Recreation Department, addressed
concerns regarding the remainder of the $750,000.00 which was allocated to
fix up parks. Councilman Max Leggett provided further explanation of the
distribution of funds by districts. He then advised CPAC members to identify
needs to use the bond money. Richard Berry made a motion to have another
committee, other than the Governmental Affairs Committee, formed to work
with Bill Potter to utilize the remainder of the $750,000.00 for parks. The
motion was second. Richard Berry will appoint a subcommittee in
September to work with Bill Potter. ‘

C. Subcommittee Reports

Governmental Affairs \
Richard Berry, Governmental Affairs, discussed topics relating to land use and
zoning issues in the North District. The issues addressed were:

1. PSD-98-013, A motion was made to support the Planning Department
Denial. The vote was unanimous.

2. Ord—98-219, Recommend that the Planning Commission continue to
defer action until revised drawings have been approved. The vote was
unanimous.

3. [E-98-39, The committee recommends no action be taken.

4. V 98-48, A motion was made to deny. The vote was unanimous.

5. E98-43 and V 98-58, A motion was made to deny the exception and

variance. Both are the same piece of property. The vote was unanimous.

6. Ord. 97-940, Recommend no action.

7. Ord. 98-247, Recommend no action.

Crime
Carol Hladki, Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office, reported that the three crimes driving
the numbers up in district 6 are auto thefts, burglaries to residences and businesses.
Crime in p-1 still ranks #1, however, the population has increased. Ranking #2 is
p-2. The activity is picking up east of 95. Sixty-seven percent of the crime is west
of 95 and 33 or 35% is east of 95. Compared to the rest of the city Zone 6 only has

6% of the crime.

Transportation
Richard Berry, Transportation, reported that there was no MPO meeting this

- month. '

Education
No report





Beautification
Dot Mathias, Beautification, reported that the Trout River Bridge Beautification

Project on I-95 has been completed. She also reported that the Dedication took
place on April 24™ The $90,000.00 funding for this project was appropriated by
Jacksonville Transportation Authority (JTA) to landscape the area vacated by the
removal of the toll plaza. Warren Alvarez announced that they are trying to get
50 more crape myrtles to run down to east port, New Berlin. Dot Mathias
announced that JEA is having a Tree Mitigation Meeting on tomorrow (5/14/98) at
4:30 p.m. at the JEA bldg. on Heckscher Drive.

D. Staff Reports
None

Miscellaneous

Madeline Reed reported that several residents asked her to make a request to the;
CPAC Committee to consider starting CPAC Meetings at later hours so that
more people can attend. '

Arthur Sullivan introduced Kenneth Moore, President of Turtle Creek Village
Homeowners Association to CPAC members.

Jessie Sammons requested the status of the bids for the landscaping on both sides
of the Ferry. She was advised to contact Sam Mousa regarding this matter.

Dot Mathias advised members that the minutes from the March CPAC meeting
were reviewed but not approved, because there was no quorum present. A motion
was made to ratify the minutes. The vote was unanimous.

AGENDA ITEM V - Adjournment
Warren Alvarez informed the members that the next CPAC meeting would be

held on June 10, 1998 at 4:00 p.m. at FCCJ North Campus. The meeting was
adjourned at 6:00 p.m.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ
November 12, 1998
Meeting Summary

Members
Lois Adams Arthur Sullivan Harry Wagner Madeline Reed
Dot Mathias Jessie Sammons John Smaglis Warren Alvarez
Gerri Beth-Jackson ~ Gretchen Miller Richard Berry Joan Murphy
Shirley Ealey Marie Simmonds Faye Rustin
Guests
Cecelia Smaglis Kenneth Moore Mike Robinson John Fleming
Calvin Burney Lee Ann Bradshaw  Mozell Master
Staff
Glory Dixon Bill Potter Michael Barry

AGENDA ITEM 1 - Call to order — Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at

approximately 4:05 p.m.
AGENDA ITEM II - Verification of Quorum - The meeting was called to order with a

quorum present.
AGENDA III - Old Business — There was a motion to approve the minutes. The

decision was unanimous
AGENDA IV — New Business

A.

Chairman’s Report (speaker)
Calvin Burney, Chief of the Transportation Division, Planning &
Development Department presented the Long Range Transportation Plan.

Mike Robinson of Jacksonville Electric Authority made a presentation on the
JEA Community Tree Grant Program.

Neighborhood Services Division

John Fleming announced that the City of Jacksonville’s Planning and
Development Dept. in conjunction with the Downtown Development
Authority will hold public workshops on 11/12/98 and 11/13/98 to discuss
issues surrounding the development and improvement of downtown. All
CPAC members were encouraged to attend.

. Subcommittee Reports

Richard Berry, Chairman of Governmental affairs Subcommittee presented
the land use and zoning issues to CPAC. The issues addressed were as
follows: ’

E 98-131, the Subcommittee made a motion to deny this exception. The vote
Wwas unanimous.





.V 98-144, the Subcommittee made a motion to deny this variance. The vote
Wwas unanimous.

- E 98-132, the Subcommittee made a motion to deny this exception. The vote
was unanimous.

.V 98-151, the Subcommittee made a motion to deny this variance. The vote
was unanimous.

.V 98-152, the Subcommittee made a motion to approve this variance. The
vote was unanimous.

. V 98-154, no action taken by the Subcommittee. No action required by
CPAC.

- Ord. 98-858, the Subcommittee made a motion to endorse this project. No
action taken by CPAC.

. Ord. 98-861, the Subcommittee made a motion to endorse this project. No
action taken by CPAC.

Crime Report
Lee Ann Bradshaw, Jacksonville Sheriff Department, presented the crime
statistics entitled “UCR Crime Comparison Citywide for October 1998,

Transportation

Richard Berry discussed Transportation Projects for the North Planning
District as of 11/10/98. He also presented Items of interest to the North
District as of 11/12/98, which included Bill Numbers ORD 97-806, 97-807,
97-824, 97-1100, 98-224, 98-327, 98-628, 98-678, 98-775, 98-792,793, 98-
832, 98-858, 98-861, 98-901, 98-968, and 98-989; RESO 97-940, 98-115, 98-
823, 98-849, 98-855, 98-884, and 98-945.

Education
No report

Beautification

Dot Mathias presented a copy of the 1997 Beautification Proposal to
members. Informed members that JaxPride week is forth coming and
encouraged members to take an application to their business and/or
organization to get involved. She also provided members with the cost of the
Christmas Luminaries. Ms. Mathias encouraged members to submit an
application for the JEA Tree Grant Project.

D. Staff Reports
Michael Barry reported that he continues to pull 15 to 18 junk vehicles and
unlicensed vehicles off property in the north district. He also provided an
update on the abandoned trailer located on Strratt Road.





Bill Potter discussed the recreation at Sister Creek and provided the status of
the parks at Cedar Point Road. He also reported that Talbot Island is trying
to get more access points.

Miscellaneous
The nominating committee asked for nominations from the floor. The
election of officers will taken place at the next meeting.

Warren Alvarez asked Jessie Sammons to coordinate CPAC’s christmas
party. JoAnne Murphy and Gretchen Miller volunteered to assist with the
christmas party.

AGENDA ITEM V — Adjournment
The next CPAC meeting will be held on December 9, 1998, at 4:00 p.m.
at FCCJ North Campus. The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.







NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ
October 14, 1998
Meeting Summary

Members
Lois Adams Rose Mosley Arthur Sullivan Latrecia Baker
Harry Wagner Dot Mathias Jessie Sammons John Smaglis
Vicki Drake Warren Alvarez Gerri Beth-Jackson ~ Barbara Darby
Richard Berry
Excused Members
Madeline Reed
Guests
Cecelia Smaglis Joan Murphy Kenneth Moore Aage Schroder
Elizabeth Leggett =~ Mozell Masters Lorrie DeFrank Jim Scott
Staff
Glory Dixon Bill Potter Selinda Keys Lt. R.A. Morgan
Michael Barry Max Leggett

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order — Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at

approximately 4:05 p.m.
AGENDA ITEM II - Verification of Quorum - The meeting was called to order with

no quorum. Actions taken will be ratified at the next meeting.
AGENDA III - Old Business — The minutes were reviewed but not approved since there
was no quorum present.

AGENDA 1V — New Business

A. Chairman’s Report (speaker)

Aage Schroder and Jim Scott, Florida Department of Transportation made
presentation regarding DOT projects listed and/or not listed in the 2020 MPO
Plan. They also discussed the 1998 MPO Congestion Management System —
Coordior Ranking.

Richard Berry made a motion to have the MPO review and justify why the 9
road projects were not include in the 2020 Plan. The motion was second.
Richard Berry will pursue getting a CPAC member on the Steering
Committee that advises the MPO.

. Neighborhood Services Division
Lorrie DeFrank, Neighborhood Services Division discussed the success of the
Neighborhood Summit and Conference, distributed the book entitled “Recent





and Pending Land Use and Zoning Legislation”, and made the following

announcements: -

1. The Jacksonville Community Council Inc. (JCCI), is presenting a lively
discussion concerning politics and the public entitled, “Five O’Clock
Forum, Ethical Apathy: Do we get what we deserve?” on Monday,
October 26, 1998 from 5:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. at 2434 Atlantic Blvd. Suite
100.

2. JCCI is sponsoring the “Sign up for JCCI’s 1998-99 Studies,” to include
topics on Adult Illiteracy and Recreation, Culture, and the Art. The Study
Committee will meet at JCCI, 2434 Atlantic Blvd. beginning October 15,
1998.

3. Lorrie DeFrank was asked by Michael Berry to report that he had to leave
but wanted CPAC members to know that he is citing lots of people for
having abandoned cars. Michael Berry and Debbie Collier are the Code
Enforcement Inspectors for the north district.

Richard Berry announced that registered neighborhood organizations will get
notices of the city’s planning changes.

. Subcommittee Reports

Richard Berry, Chairman of Governmental affairs Subcommittee presented

the land use and zoning issues to CPAC. The issues addressed were as

follows:

1. Ord 98-713, No action required by CPAC.

2. Ord. 98-775, A motion was made to support this proposed change to the
city code. The vote was unanimous.

3. Ord 98-832, A motion was made to support the request for special relief.
The vote was unanimous.

4. E-98-119, A motion was made to support the exception. The vote was
unanimous.

5. V-98-135, A motion was made to support the Planning Department’s
recommendation. The vote was unanimous.

Crime Report

Andy Morgan, Jacksonville Sheriff Department, presented the crime statistics
entitled “UCR Crime Comparison Citywide for September 1998”. He also
gave an update on the proposed Police Substation which will be located in the
Highlands Square Shopping Center. Mr. Morgan reported that the next
SHADCO Meeting will be held at the Holiday Inn - Air Port on October 27
at 6:30 p.m. He also reported that the Sheriff will walk in Q3 and Popa 3 area
on Saturday, November 14" at 10:30 a.m. Chief, Carol Hladki can be
contacted 2 weeks prior for specific meeting place.





Transportation

No report since the transportation issues were previously discussed with
representatives from DOT.

Education
No report

Beautification
No report, but Dot Mathias asked CPAC members to think about the
christmas luminaries and she can tell others about the costs.

Council Member’s Report

Councilman Max Leggett reported that the city mans Black Hammocks Fire
Station 4 to 5 days a week. He stated that the city is trying to get volunteers
from Oceanway to man the fire station on the weekend, since all other
volunteers have resigned. He made a motion that the CPAC write a letter to
Lex Hester and demand that the fire station is manned by the city. He
reported that 400 families are not getting this basic service. Dot Mathias
suggested that CPAC invite Lex Hester to CPAC Meeting to address the
issues surrounding the fire station. Richard Berry made a motion that CPAC
write a letter to the Mayor and copy Lex Hester and Ray Alfred, the Fire
Chief. The motion was second an approved by members.

D. Staff Reports -
Glory Dixon introduced new CPAC member, Ms. Latrecia Baker of
Jacksonville International Airport — Community Redevelopment Agency.
She also reported that Brian Peters submitted a fax requesting that CPAC
remove his name from the list and substitute Barbara Goodman,
Superintendent of the National Park Service.

Miscellaneous

Warren Alvarez appointed a nominating committee to present a slate of
officers to the members for the election at the next meeting. The nomination
committee includes, Harry Wagner as Chairman, Fay Rustin and Joan

Murphy.

Jessie Sammons announced that the Heckscher Drive Community Club is
having their Annual Steak Cook-Out on Saturday, October 24th starting at
4:00 p.m. She also reported that the GroundBreaking Ceremony at Fort
George for the Ferry Slip Beautification Project will be held on October 23™
at 5:30 p.m.

AGENDA ITEM V - Adjournment
The next CPAC meeting will be held on November 12, 1998, at 4:00 p.m.
at FCCJ North Campus. The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p-m.







Members

Lois Adams
Harry Wagner
Vicki Drake
Marie Simmonds

Excused Members
Shirley Ealey

Guests

Willie Mancil
Daniel Hires

Jody Kestler
Dana Morton
Martha Darland
Jean C. Tranquille

Staff
Glory Dixon

NORTH DISTRICT
CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FCCJ

September 9, 1998
Meeting Summary

William H. Roberts
Dot Mathias

Faye Rustin
Barbara Darby

Allegar Blrem
Joan E. Murphy
Ray Welew

Matt F. Thompson
Genni Jackson
Dennis Steele

Bill Potter

Rose Mosley

Jessie Sammons
Warren Alvarez
Gretchen Miller

Ann Burnette
David W. Murphy
L. Jerome Spates
Al Bellflower
Janis Sullivan
LaTuecia Baker

Selinda Keys

Arthur Sullivan
John Smaglis

Gerri Beth-Jackson
Richard Berry

Pauline Hires
Rhonda Riggins
Shorty Robbins
Clinton Darland
Gladys M. Spates
John Fleming

AGENDA ITEM I - Call to order — Warren Alvarez called the CPAC to order at

approximately 4:00 p.m.
AGENDA ITEM II - Verification of Quorum - The meeting was called to order with a

quorum present.

AGENDA III — Old Business — There was a motion to approve the minutes.

decision was unanimous.
AGENDA 1V — New Business
A. Chairman’s Report (speaker)
Matt Thompson, Jacksonville Children’s Commission presented an update on

the Jacksonville Children’s Commission grant process.

The

Carol Matthews and Dana Morton, Stewards of the St. Johns River presented
the River Agenda 1998-2000.

B. Neighborhood Services Division
John Fleming, Neighborhood Services Division reported on the upcoming
neighborhood conference and he informed members that they still had time to

register.





C. Subcommittee Reports

Governmental Affairs
Richard Berry, Chairman of Governmental Affairs Subcommittee, presented the
land use and zoning issues to CPAC. The issues addressed were as follows:

l.

10.

11

Resolution 98-517, the Subcommittee recommended that support the rehab of
the Ribault Clubhouse by use of Florida Restoration Grant.  The
recommendation was approved.

Ordinance 98-588, the Subcommittee recommended that the CPAC support
the rezoning of 287 acres on Starratt Road from RR to RLD-B for 278 home
sites east of the Cape. The recommendation was approved.

Ordinance 98-598 & 98-599, the Subcommittee recommended that the CPAC
support the land use & rezoning change from RR to CGC at 16135 N. Main
St. =2.5 acres, with amendment by LUZ. The recommendation was approved.
Ordinance 98-600, the Subcommittee recommended that the CPAC support
the land use change — dead end of Thomas Mill Road from AGR-iii to AGR-
v 2.52 acres. The recommendation was approved.

Ordinance 98-605 & 606, the Subcommittee recommended that CPAC
support the land use & rezoning from RR to ROS at 8364 Heckscher Dr. 7.6
acres. The recommendation was approved.

Ordinance 98-628, the Subcommittee recommended that the CPAC support
the rezoning from RR to RLD-D on North Main St. between Duval Station
and Pecan Park Road. Residential Development of 201 acres with 134 home
sites next to barrow pit. The recommendation was approved.

Ordinance 98-640, the Subcommittee recommended that no action be taken on
the rezoning from CO to CCG-1 at 10822-10836 Lem Turner Road — 3.06
acres. CPAC does not require a motion.

Ordinance 98-713, the Subcommittee recommended that the CPAC write the
Planning Department Director about their concerns regarding the PUD
application at the intersection of I-295 and Capper Road. The concerns include
the 25 year delay in PUD, former PUD for apartments not single family
homes, density of homes with only one entrance, size of lots. Suggest town
meeting of neighborhood to include FCCJ etc. The recommendation was
approved.

E 92-017, the Subcommittee recommended that the CPAC deny the change of
ownership of exception at 11889 Rice Road for the location of a mobile home.
The recommendation was approved.

E 98-80, the Subcommittee recommended that CPAC deny placement of a
mobile home at 13351 Yellow Bluff Road between Foxwood Heights Circle
and Fritz Road. The recommendation was approved.

E 98-99, the Subcommittee recommended that CPAC support the sale of all
alcoholic beverages for on and off premises consumption. The
recommendation was approved.





A(;f)\ob

12. V 98-121, the Subcommittee recommended that nobe taken on the request to
reduce set-backs to install a covered pool at 11494 Daytona Lane West —
Biscayne Estates East. CPAC does not require a motion.

13. The Subcommittee was in total agreement with the Recreation Department
response to the CPAC’s request concerning the estimated $600,000 park
maintenance funds. CPAC approved.

Richard Berry reported that PSD 98-025, involves a new subdivision being built

off of V.C. Johnson Road. Warren Alvarez reported that CPAC did not received

an application on this property because the zoning is in place. Jerome Spates and
the residents of V.C. Johnson Road reported on quality of life issues and provided
input regarding their issues and concerns surrounding the new development. Dot

Mathias made a motion hold a Town Meeting to discuss the V.C. Johnson

Road Project, Capper Road Project and Managed Growth in the North

Planning District. The motion was second. CPAC Members requested that the

Mayor, come and address their issues. Warren Alvarez suggested that the

residents of V.C. Johnson Road speak with Kathy Chinoy of the St. Johns River

Management District and their Councilman. A motion was made and second

for CPAC to write a letter supporting the neighborhood group.

Crime
No report

Transportation
No report

Education
No report

Beautification
Dot Mathias, announced that the Friends of St. Johns River Ferry will have their
Ground Breaking ceremony on September 25, 1998.

D. Staff Reports

Glory Dixon provided an update on plans for the upcoming city and state

Neighborhood Conference scheduled for September 24" through the 26™. Applications
were made available. Residents were encouraged to submit news articles for the
Neighborhood Magazine.

AGENDA ITEM V - Adjournment

The next CPAC meeting will be held on October 14, 1998, 4:00 p.m. at FCCJ
North Campus. The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.





